
Vintage Corvettes of Southern California                                                                     

January 7, 2023             11:15 PM 

Approval of Minutes 

 

Announcements 

Newly elected president Kurt called everyone in to the main room.  Began the meeting by introducing himself 

as new president and thanked everyone for the honor to serve.  Big applauds, some laughter. 

Spencer Introduced Mark.  Mark Is a guitar player, song writer.  He played a song he wrote called “Gorilla of 

my Dreams”. Very enjoyable and sometimes funny. 

New Business 

New members were introduced and welcomed.  Donald and Jackie Matthews.  They have a1967 White 

Convertible.   Jim O’Donnell.  Jim has a 1971 Blue Coupe.  Mary is joining.  She has a 1974 

Kurt thanked Ray Scherr (honorary member of our club), David, Richard and Nina.  Nice selection of cars and 

guitars.  Spencer invited Ray to tour club members garages. 

Board Member’s Reports 

New Business 

• President – Kurt Statts Announced the Feb meeting will be at the Getty in Malibu.  Took a head count 

of cars going due to the parking situation.  14 hands went up for parking RSVP.  An email will go out 

about the event.  We will meet at the Junkyard for our meeting then on to Malibu. 

• Vice President - Spencer Hoglund Congratulated the new board.  Said we were a “good group of 

friends”. 

• Secretary – Sheri Dixon, no report 

• Membership - Barbara Tuers   Needed to call Ronny and Sharon to see how they are doing.  No cards 

to send out.  Dues are due Feb 1.  Applications were available at the meeting.  Save a stamp and fill out 

today.  Kurt asked if cash was okay.  Send your checks to Loretta L’Oddo, Treasurer. 

• Events - David Cervelli, had to leave the car event early.  Kurt took over for David.   We have an extra 

event January 28.  Email will go out about the event.  You need to RSVP.  Board meeting Jan 14, we will 

discuss all upcoming events as well as try to plan the entire calendar for the year.  Feb meeting, we 

need a car head count for the parking situation. 

• Merchandise - Nanci Braunschweiger, if anyone wants merchandise just email Nanci. Nanci does have 

a few t-shirts at her house if any new members are interested.   

• Sargent at Arms – Steve Conway commented on how rowdy of a group we are.   

• Historian – Jerry Miller, Email your photos to Gina for the time being.  Will discuss at board meeting. 

 

Comments Reports and Concerns 
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Kurt took a head count of Corvettes that were driven here today.  C 8,  1 car  C 7,  4 cars  C6,  1 car  C 5,  3 cars  

C4,  0 car  C3,  1 car  C2,  1 car  C1,  2cars.  Good to have the older vets here today.  Makes us vintage. 

Jim gave us an update on Ron’s recovery.  He is on Schedule.  3 months recovery 

Spencer is on clean up for today and asked everyone to pitch in so we would be invited back next year. 

Someone lost a men’s wedding ring.  Anyone missing a ring? 

Kurt thanked our hosts again and everyone applauded. 

Some members were going to walk across the parking lot to the Naughty Pine for a cold brew and the Burger 

Truck. 

David Cervelli put out an email to all members post our meeting.  Please see his email for all the instructions 

for the Feb 4th event.  David will need a car count as there is a fee for parking.  $20.00 per car 

 

Meeting Adjourned 

12:00 PM 

Next Meeting 

February 4, 2023/ 11:30 am/ Junkyard, Simi Valley / Getty Museum in Malibu 

Email from David: Feb 4th event   Getty Villa Malibu   17985 E. Pacific Coast Hwy, Pacific Palisades 3:00pm – 

5:00 pm   dinner at the Reel Inn Malibu on Pacific Coast Hwy  5:30 est.   

 

Respectively Submitted by Sheri Dixon, Secretary 


